KNIGHTS OF ST. COLUMBA

WESTMINSTER WESTERN - PROVINCE 30
Minutes of 319th Provincial Council meeting held in 

The Upper Room, Botwell House, Hayes on Tuesday 3rd September 2019
	“Through working together we are able to commit to an open and collective debate, establishing new ideas, goal setting and achieving quality changes for the good of our Province.


Meeting opened according to ritual at 8.05pm.
Chaplains address.  Fr Duncan spoke about Pope St Gregory the Great as today was his feast day, he was also known as a “Servant of the Servant of God”. Pope Gregory I, commonly known as Saint Gregory the Great, was Pope from 3 September 590 to 12 March 604 AD. He is famous for instigating the first recorded large-scale mission from Rome, the Gregorian Mission, to convert the then-pagan Anglo-Saxons in England to Christianity including the Venerable Bede who later becomes known as the “Apostle of the English”. He is also credited with introducing the Gregoran Chant still in use to this day. 
Attendance. There were 20 Brothers in attendance representing 9 councils. 
Apologies. Bros Denis Barry, 385 – South Harrow; Cl 422 – High Wycombe and Cl 514 – Cranford & Feltham. 
Councils not represented: Cl 330 – Ruislip and Cl 982 – Wembley.
Minutes of the 318th meeting were proposed and accepted with no matters arising. 
Correspondence: . 

· The September bulletin from Head Office had been circulated
Finance & Administration
Bro Julien Melville proposed three reports for adoption.
· The Finance and Administration report gave details and proposals for the administration and management of the George Marriot Fund.  In accepting this report, councils were agreeing to contribute £50.00 or a sum affordable by the council each year to the fund. 
· The report also included details of payment of dues and fees to their Councils and Head Office.  Details were also given regarding the payment of the Provincial Levy with some possible queries as regarding total number of brothers in the Council. Bro Julien to be contacted with any queries regarding these payments.                                                                       The report was adopted.
                                                                                                                  
· The second report gave a breakdown of contributions made to the George Marriot Fund up to July 2019.                                                                                                         The report was adopted.

· The third report of the Finances of the Provinces gave a brief outline of the movement of funds and adjustments made to accommodate the George Marriot Fund.                The report was adopted.  
                                                                                                                  
Bro John Lynn asked if the money held in the Catholic Building Society is to be included in the George Marriott Fund.  As the exact amount was unknown, the PGK to action this with Head Office. 
Membership & Development
Bro John Hibberd proposed his report for adoption. 
· Only two councils had been represented at his last committee meeting with no apologies. He cannot organise membership programmes if councils do not inform him of their activities.
· Bro Bertie Grogan asked if Bro John could attend council meetings to encourage membership activities.  Bro John said that this was not possible with his present work schedule. 

· Uxbridge Cl 399 and Wembley Cl 382 have gentleman waiting for admission.

· A brother has requested transfer from Letchworth to South Harrow Council 385. Bro Julien to action this transfer.                                                                                                  The report was adopted

Spirituality & Welfare.
In Bro Denis Barry’s absence the report was proposed by Bro John Lynn with no matters arising. Brothers were asked to contact Bro Denis with details of any brothers who are sick, deceased or in need. 
                                                                                                                                 The report was adopted.
Action & Youth

Brother Eric Joseph proposed his report for adoption.
· Two proposals had been presented for the Provincial Action Project for 2019/20 and all councils had been sent the relevant details for discussion at their council meetings.  The decision which project to support to be brought back to the Provincial committee meeting in October when a decision will be made.  

· Bro Bertie requested more support for the Young People’s Seminar held each year.  Although 20+ had attended there was no representation again from Province 30.  The cost of the seminar is met by the Order only travelling expenses have to be met by the Province. 

· Bro John Lynn reported that the Edmund Campion Relic is to be refurbished with the cost being met from the Lyford Fund.                                                                             The report was adopted
Social
In Bro Denis Barry’s absence the report was presented by Bro Rosario.  
· The Chaplain’s Dinner has been arranged for Tuesday 15th October in Hanwell.  Letters of invitation have been to all Chaplains/Parish Priests, no replies received as yet! 

· A Race Night is to be held in Whitton on Saturday 23rd November – details from Bro Alex McGhee. 

Training & Development
An extra item on the agenda, Bro Rosario requested that a demonstration be given on how to correctly enter the council chamber.  This demonstration was carried out by Bro Eric Joseph assisted by Bro Ben Almeida.  
First nominations for PGK 2020/21
Bro Eric Joseph was proposed by Bro Errol Rodrigues, seconded by Bro Mario Barreto. 

Bro Eric accepted the nomination on the understanding that it would be for one year only as he felt that the office should be taken by a much younger person. 

Any Other Business 
· 100 Club renewal letters to be sent out this month.  Brothers were asked to pay their membership early in order for the monthly draws to continue. 

· Councils have been submitting their Council meeting minutes to the Provincial Secretary for onward distribution to Provincial Officers.  From September the minutes will also be sent to Council Grand Knights in an attempt to improve communication around the Province. 

· A reminder that the Provincial Committee meeting on 21st October will be held in the Upper Room and not in the main Social Hall. 


· It was suggested that each Council nominate a brother to receive emails.  Until this happens emails will continue to be sent to the Grand Knight. 


There being no further business, the meeting closed according to ritual at 9.15pm.

………………………………

Rosario Fichardo 
PGK Province 30
